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Salient points of the discussion: 

1. The results of the interim survey on the implementation of the updated Chemistry 
and Combined Science (Chemistry Part) were reported and discussed.  In response 
to the concerns raised by the respondents of the survey, members put forward 
suggestions and views, such as reminding teachers to refer to the learning 
objectives/outcomes and the supplementary notes of the curriculum for interpreting 
the depth and breadth of topics, facilitating communication between chemistry and 
mathematics teachers so as to enhance students’ learning in topics involving 
mathematical skills, and introducing to teachers the suggestions for curriculum 
planning given in the curriculum guides.  

2. Aims and tentative schedule for a learning study in Chemistry were discussed. 
Members suggested topics to be studied, including mole calculation, electrolysis, 
redox reactions and rate of reaction. 


